Promenades East Condominium Association, Inc

21405 Olean Blvd. Port Charlotte, FL  33952 ♦ Phone (941) 627-6880 
Fax (941) 624-2987 ♦ Email: promenadeseast147@embarqmail.com
September 10th, 2009 BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

Call meeting to order:




Virginia Musgrave
On September 10th, 2009, at 7:00 pm
Proof of notice of meeting:




Terry Owens
Proof of notice of this meeting was established with agendas being posted prior to 48 hours of the meeting on the bulletin boards in the clubhouse, mailroom and at both entrances to the elevators.

Roll Call: 






Virginia Musgrave
Present: Virginia Musgrave, Sal Diana, Bettylou Miller, Bob Allen and Bill Sullivan 

Absent: Lila Mollison and Mark Boudreau
A quorum was established. 

Approval of minutes





Bob Allen
A motion was made to approve the minutes of the August 13th, 2009, regular meeting as posted.

Motion made by Bob Allen

Motion seconded by Bettylou Miller

There was no further discussion.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
A motion was made to approve the minutes of the September 9th, 2009, special meeting as posted.

Motion made by Bob Allen

Motion seconded by Bill Sullivan
There was no further discussion.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
Officer’s Reports

a)  President’s remarks



Virginia Musgrave

We have one small item to address and one inspection left and the spa will finally be finished and opened for use.  All the hurricane damage has been completed and I think the building and grounds look wonderful. 

b)  Treasurer’s Report



Bettylou Miller

Promenades East Condominium Association is very financially sound.

Un-Audited Bank Balances as of August 31st, 2009.

Operating Account checking $115,773.22
Rental Escrow  
$            -0-








Damage Escrow       
$ 16,450.00

Special Maint Account 
  $  78,718.48  Misc. Escrow    
$            -0-
A G Edwards  MM       
  $196,640.36  Escrow total

$ 16,450.00

Charlotte State reserves
  $238,323.15

Reserves total

  
  $513,681.99


Building Repairs checking          
  $    8,768.97
SunTrust

Building Repair business Int.      
  $351,350.01  AG Edwards

Building Repairs total      
              $360,118.98


Owners with payments in arrears;

1).
$8536.56—in the lien process, in foreclosure process from lender

2).
$6302.28—in the lien process, in foreclosure process from lender

3).
$6083.10—in the lien process, in foreclosure process from lender

4).
$1368.92—in the lien process, in foreclosure process from lender

5).
$  489.90—In foreclosure process from lender, (sale pending)

Total $22,780.76

Bettylou Miller wanted to note that we may not be able to get all the money back from the units that are under foreclosure.

New Owners- 1, 2 in process

New Renters- 1

Committee Updates

a)  Social and Recreation




Virginia Musgrave

We had a Labor Day spaghetti dinner this past Sunday and fun was had by all attending.  We are also planning to have a potluck in mid October.  

b)  Architectural





Sal Diana

There were two architectural requests approved in August, both for laminate flooring.

c)  Landscape






Bob Allen
The landscaping of the property is complete but I would like to note that landscaping is an ongoing process.  We made larger beds to help reduce the amount of grass and all plants installed are drought tolerant.  These plants will expand and cover the beds, reducing the demand for mulch in the future. However, until the plants fully mature, we will need to mulch and maintain what we’ve accomplished.  

Old Business

a)  Escrow accounts transferred to reserve

Bettylou Miller




As was noted in the treasurer’s report and approved at the last meeting, the funds from the two escrow accounts have been transferred into the reserve.

b)  Camera with sound in meeting room


Bob Allen

The camera with sound that was approved at the last meeting has been installed but is not recording properly and is being worked on.  

c)   Main bldg. security camera system moved

Bob Allen

The camera system for the main building has been moved from the elevator maintenance room and four new cameras were installed.  The new cameras are viewing guest parking and the bus stop area.  The security system is working well and already been a help in resolving some issues.

d)   Attorney replacement




Virginia Musgrave

A meeting was held yesterday afternoon to interview potential attorneys to represent the association on general legal matters.  All three attorneys interviewed seemed qualified but we are looking for an attorney that would be the best fit for this association. The attorney we choose would need to contact our current attorney, arrange for transfer of all records and terminate our current attorney’s services.  Would anyone like to make a motion stating their recommendation for a replacement attorney?

I would like to make a motion to replace our current attorney, McKay Law Firm with FordBradley.  I further wish to motion that FordBradley make the necessary arrangements to obtain all association records from McKay Law Firm and to then assist to  terminate McKay Law Firm’s services for Promenades East Condominium Association. 

Motion made by Bill Sullivan

Motion seconded by Sal Diana 

There was no further discussion.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

New Business

a)  Hazard Insurance deductible & available funds
Bettylou Miller
It is a Florida state law that the board discloses to owners certain aspects of our hazard insurance.  The following statements are to fulfill our requirements under the law.

Our proposed hazard insurance deductable is 3% for wind and $5000.00 for all other perils.  Our available funds for next year will be greater than $525,000.00 in the reserve accounts.  The assessment authority relied upon is Florida statute 718.1265(1)(L).  The owners estimated potential loss assessment amount per unit is -0-.

b)  Director two year staggered terms


Bettylou Miller

When we amended our documents just a short time ago, we had hoped that they would stand for quite a while without any more necessary changes.

However, in 2007 the legislature made many changes to the statutes that govern condominiums.  One of those changes had to do with length of a director’s term.  Currently the directors can serve only 1-year terms, even though our documents say that the directors are to serve a 4-year staggered term.  The new law does allow directors terms to be staggered 2-year terms if stated thus in the documents.  I believe that changing our documents to allow for 2-year staggered terms is in the best interest of our community.

Therefore, I would like to see us ask the owners at the next annual meeting to vote to change our documents to allow for 2-year staggered terms for the Board of Directors.

I move that we ask for a vote of the owners at the next annual meeting regarding amending our documents to allow for two-year staggered terms for Promenades East Condominium Association Board of Directors.

Motion made by Bettylou Miller
Motion seconded by Bill Sullivan 

Discussion- Bettylou Miller explained in more detail.

The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

c)  One million dollar umbrella insurance coverage
Bill Sullivan
It was noticed that Promenades East has a one million $ umbrella coverage policy, costing $531.00/year and a five million $ umbrella coverage policy, costing $1649.00/year from another agent.  If we should have a claim under our umbrella policy, this would just confuse the issue.  It is not necessary and in no way to our benefit to have these duplicating policies. 
I, therefore, would like to make a motion to cancel the one million dollar umbrella policy. 

Motion made by Bill Sullivan
Motion seconded by Bettylou Miller 

There was no further discussion.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

 d)  Website for Promenadeseast.com


Bob Allen

Promenades East has the domain name promenadeseast.com.  I would like to see us get the website up and running.  A website would be a valuable tool for us to use.  We could post meeting notices, meeting minutes, activities, for sale and rental listings as well as rules and regs. and documents.  To have a website, you have to have someone to “host” it and you need a program to create and maintain the website.  I have found a host that offers a free website builder included in their pricing for the website hosting.  Their price is $59.40 for 1 year, $66.00 for 2 years and $72.00 for 3 years.

I, therefore, would like to make a motion to contract with webhostingpad.com to host our website for 3 years at a cost of $72.00 total.    

Motion made by Bob Allen
Motion seconded by Bill Sullivan 

There was no further discussion.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
Board Members Comments




Virginia Musgrave
Virginia asked board members for any additional comments.

Bob Allen commented about the pickup truck restrictions, he sees no reason to continue restricting pickup trucks.  I would like to see pickup trucks, jeeps and motorcycles on the next meeting agenda to propose to the ownership for a vote at the annual meeting.
Owner’s Comments





Virginia Musgrave
Virginia asked the audience if anyone would wish to make any comments.
There were none.

Next Meeting Date: Thursday, October 8th, 2009 at 7:00 p.m.

Adjournment:  Virginia asked for a motion to adjourn this meeting.
A MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 pm was made by Bettylou Miller and seconded by 

Bill Sullivan.
There was no further discussion.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
